

# DAGLINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

## MINUTES

Held on 13<sup>th</sup> May 2024 at 7.30 pm

In the Village Hall

1.	Welcome and introductions
2.	Attendance recorded as Parish Councillors Graham White, Ross Sharpe, Paul Lane, Jocasta Bullock and 4 members of the public
3.	County Councillor Joe Harris sent his apologies
4.	There were no Declarations of Interest for matters on the agenda
5.	Minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting held on 12 <sup>th</sup> February 2024 were approved
6.	There was no verbal report from District Councillor Julia Judd but Chair outlined her comments from her monthly written report. The main issue for Daglingworth was the District's problems recruiting and retaining planning staff
7.	Members of the public could make comments at the Annual Parish Assembly to follow
8.	Daglingworth stream: work was proposed to start later in the year but is a matter for the land owners, The Duchy of Cornwall. No further news.
9.	<p>Planning:</p> <p>9.1 Manor Farm Out building: CDC Enforcement Officer had taken a drive by inspection and had asked Chair if building was occupied. Chair had said not as far as he was aware but advised the officer to arrange a site meeting to establish what works had been undertaken</p> <p>9.2 Bridge Cottage: application still undetermined. Further Engineering advice submitted but had not satisfied objections from the Council's flood officer</p>
10.	Highways: Daniel Tiffney has been replaced by a new Local Highways Manager and the local Depot Manager had retired. Chair will re-establish contact with a view to familiarising new personnel with: High Bank, SLOW signs and Lower End
11.	<p>Cheques signed: GAPTC Annual Sub £72.72, Sonia Pritchard Webmaster £180.00</p> <p>Current account balance 30<sup>th</sup> April £23,221.66</p>
12.	Certificate of Exemption approved and signed for AGAR 2023/24. Resolution to appoint auditor.
13.	Licence from The Duchy for Land around The King's Library: being prepared.
14.	Next meeting AGM 17 <sup>TH</sup> June 2024 Date of next Parish Council 9 <sup>th</sup> September

**DAGLINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL  
ANNUAL ASSEMBLY**

**MINUTES**

**Held on 13<sup>th</sup> May 2024 at 8.15 pm**

1.	<b>Welcome from Chair who said the Parish Assembly was an opportunity for any resident to hear what the Parish Council had achieved during the year and to make suggestions on what was wanted as priorities for the next year.</b>
2.	<b>Attendance recorded as Parish Councillors Graham White, Paul Lane, Ross Sharpe, Jocasta Bullock and 4 members of the public</b>
3.	<b>County Councillor Joe Harris sent his apologies</b>
4.	<b>The Chair said that the Parish Council had made major financial contributions to the PCC for works to the church and towards the Truckstop Planning Appeal costs whilst managing to maintain a reasonably healthy bank balance, helped by not appointing a Parish Clerk and saving on those costs.</b> <b>As there were no representatives from other organisations he invited residents present to raise any other matters</b>
5.	<b>One resident raised the question of speeding in the village which prompted a discussion about re-convening the speed watch team. The resident offered to approach possible members and Chair said he would seek clearance from GCC as this would require possible new training sessions at Cirencester Police Station. A speed check on Overley Hill last year indicted that speeds did not justify a smiley face from the Speedwatch fund which was now totally allocated to other more deserving parishes. Cllr Bullock said that one of the 30 mph signs entering the village from Cirencester was a little faded.</b>
6.	<b>The matter of dog poo was raised. Education was needed for dog owners who were not disposing of bags properly. The resident offered to draft a notice for the next Parish Connections to reminding residents that the rubbish bins with red bags could be used for this purpose.</b>
7.	<b>Cllr Bullock said that the notice board in Lower End needed some new varnish which might help prevent build up of condensation on the glass. A resident volunteered to paint with yacht varnish at a dry period. Chair thanked him in anticipation. If the treatment doesn't work we may need a new notice board.</b>
8.	<b>The meeting was closed at 8.45 pm.</b>